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Ethics

The Exit Interview Opportunity
Q.  The assistant city manager is leaving his job after 10 years, primarily because of the new city manager’s management style.  Some members of the city council have asked the assistant city manager privately to explain why he is leaving.  Although the new city manager has done nothing unethical, the assistant city manager believes that his management style has harmed employee morale.  Employees have told the assistant city manager that they no longer offer their candid advice to the city manager because the city manager makes it clear he does not want to hear any opposing views.  Does the assistant city manager have an obligation to speak frankly with elected officials who ask him about the city manager’s performance?

A.  There is no ethical obligation for the assistant city manager to offer his assessment of the city manager’s effectiveness.  In fact, there are good reasons to offer no assessment to the city council without the knowledge of the city manager.  If the assistant city manager has suggestions for the city manager, those should be shared privately with the city manager.  The city council has the responsibility to make its own determination as to whether or not the manager’s style is effective in that community.

